



Oriole Nation Booster Club

The School District of North Fond du Lac

225 McKinley Street
North Fond du Lac, WI 54937
Phone: (920) 929-3750
FAX: (920) 929-3696

The Oriole Nation exists for the purpose of broadening the involvement of students, student families, and the community through support for all students (grades K – 12) participating on athletic teams, academics, clubs, and arts.

The funds raised by the Oriole Nation will be used to benefit student programs related to improving student involvement and help students develop general and leadership skills that will help the student succeed in our schools and community.

The objective of the Oriole Nation is to support the growth and development of students in the District. This includes helping to develop an atmosphere that encourages student involvement, promotes positive school spirit, support of all participants and programs.

11/07/2018

6:30 - Call to order - Matt Rashid called the meeting to order. Matt asked for a motion to approve the minutes from our October meeting. - Mike Fedyzyn and Angie Nitz made the motions. October minutes were approved.

6:31 - Treasurer's report - Angie Nitz shared we have \$81,000. That was about all to report. Some extra money was found after the Oriole Open. Each of the groups involved with this event will be getting an extra \$1400. Rob Giesse and Darrell Benson made and seconded the motion to approve this report. The Treasurer's report was passed.

6:33 - Battle on the Bago Tickets. Pat Kolby had some further questions. This has been the Fishing Clubs main source of revenue for the past 9 years. He would like to know how this is going to work more specifically will everyone sell or will the majority be sold by the Fishing Club? One idea shared is that the Fishing Club would receive the amount they would normally raise (\$2000) and ON gets the rest of the revenue. Discussion took place. Our main concern is how to distribute the tickets to all members of ON and track the selling of those tickets. The tickets become available in December. Matt would like to have a sub committee to continue this discussion and form a plan. If a plan can not be formed then we give this event back to Pat Kolbe and the Fishing Club.

6:40 - Fundraising Report

- AW Christmas Tree unloading will be in Sunday Nov. 18th at A&W. Please bring your club or athletes. The more hands the quicker the unloading will go.
- Robotics - BA is hosting a tournament on Dec.1st in the HM Gym. Concessions will begin around 8:00 and this event will go all day, roughly ending at 5:00. The most help needed is around lunch. Outside of the lunch hour rush the concession can be run by 2 or so people. The sign up will be coming out next week.
- Scoring tables have been ordered. A 5 foot table for BA and a 12 Ft Table for HM - Total is \$7500.

- Motion to approve the fundraising report was made by Robin Maramonte and Jean Hintz. The motion passed.

6:47 - Concessions Report - Dawn Neimuth.

- Events begin next week - Week of Nov. 12th. We are still in need of help throughout the season. Please check the calendar.
- We will have the Holiday Tournament Concessions this year. We may have them open at HM and BA. We truly need workers. Kelly Mauer is great at sending out the sign up forms. This goes out to staff and advisors of the events.
- With all the groups we serve we should be able to fill up all these slots. This is a service to those fans that come. We serve at BA and HM. Please take an event. BA is only water and candy sales.
- **REMEMBER - PART OF BEING A MEMBER OF O.N. IS WORKING CONCESSIONS. ALL GROUPS NEED TO TAKE AT LEAST ONE EVENT.**
- **THIS IS PART OF OUR BYLAWS**
- **WE WOULD HATE TO DENY YOUR GROUP MONEY FOR NOT WORKING AN EVENT. PLEASE HELP!**
- An idea shared is to start dividing out the concessions. The committee will begin doing this. This will be revisited again at our next meeting. **We will start denying money to groups that do not step up.**

7:00 - Budgets

- Cheer and Stunt - Rose and Aaron met. We are unable to approve anything at this meeting due to not having the paperwork present at this meeting. We will table this request until Dec. Motion made by Darrell Benson and Nikki Willmer.
- Key Club and NHS - Jean Hintz spoke to this. These clubs are very active and do step up for concessions. This years budget is \$675 Key Club and \$1000 for NHS. Jean listed what the funds go for. Jean is willing to come in and ask for more money as needed HS will be a per project basis.
 - Increase Key Club to not exceed \$1200 - Motion to approve was made by Nikki Willner and Dawn Neimuth. Motion passed. Per item basis - we look at what is needed -
 - National Honor Society as things arise - Rob Giese and Nikki Willmer - motion passed.
- Receipt from the Freshman Class Advisor - Parents purchased supplies for the freshman homecoming float and would like their money back. They did not ask ON prior to purchasing. We have never had a budget for floats. Motion to give 314.64 to Freshman parents was made by Ken Giebel and Darrell Benson. More discussion took place. The motion was denied - 12 said Ney. **No money approved.**
- Floor covering for the BA Gym -The covering would be used to protect it from baseballs, softballs other events. District would split cost with us, \$6500 is the total

cost we are being asked to fund \$3250. This gym has a batting cage which is covered. Discussion took place. Looking at our budget we need \$84000 and we only have \$81000. Those present do not feel like we have enough information to make a decision on this request at this time. Rob Giese and Robin Maramonte made a motion to table this discussion and request until our December meeting or until we have more information.

7:24 - Program inserts - If you attended Peter Pan you would have seen this insert. This gives you an idea of what ON is, who we support, our meeting times, fundraisers, etc. If you see anything that needs fine tuning or editing please let Matt know. This is a great way to share with our community what we do here at O.N.

7:30 - Please get any information about our district events to Robin Maramonte. She will post them on our social media sites. Thank You Robin for taking this on.

7:32 - Open Alumni Position - Jessica Neimuth has volunteered. Welcome to the board Jessica! A motion to accept Jessica was made by Rob Giese and Gary Kuhl. She will be filling in for the remainder of this term.

7:35 - Questions -

- Rob - We have received the Sponsor plaques. We have about 45 sponsors and are seeking folks to help deliver these. More information on the distribution will be shared at our December meeting.
- Subcommittee for budget - Doug Forsythe, Aaron Sadoff, Jean Hintz, Robin Maramonte and Matt Rashid. This group will pick a time and date to meet and discuss ideas how to best distribute our funds to the clubs etc that we support.
- 7:38 - Adjourn - Robin Maramonte and Gary Kuhl made the motion. Motion passed.